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Church and Parish Office:  
300 State Road Å West Grove, PA  19390  

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8 am-12 pm, 1-4 pm 

Email: abvm@comcast.net 

Web: assumptionbvmwestgrove.org  

Facebook: ABVM Parish Community, West Grove, PA 

Twitter: @ABVM_WestGrove 
 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday: 4:30 pm  

Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am,  12:00 pm Masses  
 
 

Daily Mass Schedule 
6:30 am - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:15 am - Tuesday, Friday 
 

Eucharistic Adoration  
After morning Mass, Monday through Friday, until 7 pm  

ABVM Adoration Chapel 
No adoration on public holidays or snow days.  

Pastor é..é.éReverend Scott D. Brockson 
                                    padrescott96@aol.com 
 
 
 

Pastor  Emerituséé.é..Rev. Msgr. John Graf 
 
 

In Residence é.éRev. Msgr. Frank Depman 
                                   
 

Deacons é.ééé..Deacon Thomas Hannan 
                            Deacon Michael DeGrasse 
                                   
Operations Manager é.ééMary Rose Edmonds 
 

Parish Office Staff éé..ééDonna Brumbaugh 
                                            Ann Caruso 
 
Parish Office  (Ph) 610-869-2722, (fax) 610-869-3252 
                                                      

  
 

School Principal é.éééééDanielle White 
                                 principal@abvmschoolwg.us 
 

School Office  (Ph) 610-869-9576, (fax) 610-869-4049 

 
Coordinator of Religious Education (CRE) ééé 
                                          Teresa Leszczynski 
                          abvmfaithformation@gmail.com
  

Religious Education Office .é...(Ph) 610-869-8575 

 
 

 

Facilities Requestééabvmfacilities@gmail.com 

 
 

Sacraments and Devotions 
   

Baptism: Sundays at 1:30 pm in Church (bimonthly) 
 
 

Matrimony: Engaged couples are asked to meet with 
parish priest at least six months prior to the wedding 
and enroll in a marriage-prep program. 

 
 

Reconciliation: (Church) Saturdays, 11:00 am-12:15 pm  
 
 

Rosary: Wednesdays, 6:30 pm (Church)  
 
 

Bulletin: Submit articles by 8:00 am on Thursday for 
publication the following week. Submit to the Parish 
Office or email DonnaABVM@comcast.net. 

Sunday, August 26, 2018 
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                       SOME THOUGHTS ABOUT EPISCOPAL INCOMPETENCE 
 

 Catholics were hit with a double-punch recently by public revelations regarding the malfeasance 
of formerly Cardinal Theodore McCarrick, and the gross mishandling by six Pennsylvania dioceses of 
hundreds of cases of accusations against priests of abusing minors over a period of seventy years.  The 
sins which McCarrick and so many priests are guilty of are shocking.  How so-called men of God could 
have committed them is beyond comprehension. Also shocking is the unbelievably consistent 
incompetence by which bishops and their collaborators dealt with accused priests and their victims.  If 
they had acted more prudently and honestly, the damage done by renegade priests would have been so 
much less.     
 

My purpose in this article and others that will follow is to suggest why so many bishops, 
independent of one another, acted so badly, for so long, in such similarly erroneous ways, a fact which is 
highlighted in the grand jury report.  On the surface, it seems like a conspiracy, and yet, the dioceses did 
not act in collaboration.  Each handled the accusations which came to them according to their own lights.  
The only explanation is that there was a common cultural mindset which distorted their thinking.  I do not 
intend to excuse or defend the bishops or diminish their culpability.  But I think that both clergy and 
faithful have a right to some kind of explanation for their actions, in order to help process the pain.  The 
problem is deeper than poor judgment or uncaring episcopal hearts.  The reason for their collective error, 
in my opinion, is found in a culture and way of thinking that needs to change.   

 

 At the risk of being accused of making excuses, therefore, I will take a stab at an explanation.  
To start, I think we have to look at society as a whole.  We have learned that the sexual abuse of minors 
and adults in just about all of our institutions was historically not treated with the proper gravity.  
Revelations coming from universities, sports programs, the film industry, politics and more prove that 
people in charge often did not take accusations seriously enough, even in recent times.  The PA grand 
jury report criticizes the collusion of law enforcement in some instances with Church officials in keeping 
news about sexual offenses by clergy out of public view, or by not bringing criminal charges.  The 
recently born Me Too Movement is proof that failure to properly respond to sexual abuse and 
harassment was not rare in our society and was not limited to the Catholic Church.  This fact does not 
excuse the failures of Church leaders or anyone in any organization or government office; it simply 
places the issue in context.  It is unfortunate that Church leaders were not more prudent than secular 
authorities on this issue, but in fact shared a certain blind spot with them.  Doubly unfortunate is the fact 
that it took revelations brought forward by secular authorities to get the bishops of the United States to 
reform how they deal with allegations of clergy abuse, i.e., by adopting the Dallas Charter and the 
establishment of Offices for Child Protection and established protocols for reporting claims in each 
diocese.     

 

Second, historically, the bishops of the United States have been liberal on most public issues, 
including the issue of law enforcement and prison sentences.  Like many liberal judges, they favored 
giving a second chance over punishment.  When I pastored a parish in West Kensington I saw how the 
regular practice of Philadelphia judges of dropping or lowering charges and shortening sentences had a 
detrimental effect on the population.  A person who was arrested for a serious crime was often out on the 
street again in a few days, to continue a career in crime and making the neighborhood miserable.  It 
seemed to me that judges who were so moved for compassion towards the perp werenôt thinking of 
innocent citizens when they reduced serious charges and let the accused out on laughable bail.  In the 
same way, I believe that bishops too often gave the benefit of the doubt to priest offenders, believing 
their claims to be truly repentant and willing to change.  They were too forgiving for the good of the wider 
community.  Hopefully, in the Church and in the court system we have moved on from such misplaced 
compassion. 

 

I will offer more observations in my article next week.  Meanwhile, please pray for all the victims 
of clerical abuse, for your many innocent and faithful priests, for the bishops, many of whom also are 
innocent, and for renewal and reform in the Catholic Church.   

 

Father Scott      
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Live the Liturgy 
Jesus' teaching is hard and challenging. In fact, many who 
originally believed in him left and returned to their former way of 
life. They were not able to accept what he had to say or to make 
the changes that are necessary to conform their lives to the 

Gospel. We often water down our faith and make it more about 
securing our place in heaven than leading a life in pursuit of the 
kingdom of God. Following Jesus and living the Gospel require 
action now. The Gospel demands that we change the way we 
conduct the business of our lives. Sadly, many are still afraid of 

taking risks and cannot accept change. Are we really ready to 
venture forth into the unknown, or would we prefer to simply 
return to our old ways of doing things? 
 

Questions of the Week 
 

1st Reading (Joshua 24:1-2a,15-17,18b) Just prior to his death, 
Joshua (who succeeded Moses in leading the Israelites into the 
Promised Land) declared his complete fidelity to the God of Israel: 
"As for me and my household, we will serve the Lord." How do 
you bear witness to your faith to family and friends?  
2nd Reading (Ephesians 5:21-32) Paul addresses household 
codes of conduct for believers. In this regard, Paul speaks of the 
love between husband and wife as analogous to the love between 
Christ and the Church, concluding "this is a great mystery." What 
do you find compelling in Paul's words on marriage?  
Gospel (John 6:60-69) The Bread of Life Discourse concludes 
with John reporting that many of Jesus' disciples "no longer 
accompanied" him. How do you react to family or friends who 
choose to walk away from Jesus?  

Please Pray   

For Our  

Military  

 

2˓ LT Nicholas J. Caruso 

S˓GT Andrew Wolfe 

S˓SGT James McWilliams 

A˓B Michael Connelly & 
FLT277, Lackland AFB 
S˓PC Thomas Wolfe  

S˓GM Nicolas Relacion 

P˓FC Charles Morgan Griffith 

S˓SGT Michael Kauffman 

H˓M1 Matthew Rosenberg  

A˓B Brandon Narkin & FLT 
601/602 Lackland AFB 
2˓ LT Niccolo Iacovelli 

C˓adet Jacqueline Brattan 
P˓VT Charlie Harrison  

P˓FC Daniel Engberg  
L˓T Connor Dunleavy 

1˓st ID HHBN & Coalition  

M˓AJ Sean McEntee 

L˓TC Don McDannald  

 

Rest in Peace 
 

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon him.  May his soul and all the souls of 

the faithful departed rest in peace.   
Louis Guyre 

 

Public Prayer Request  
 
 

Name: _______________________________________ 
 
 

Requester/Phone:______________________________ 
 

Requests will be printed in the bulletin for one month and military 
prayers for six months.  You may renew as often as you wish. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Please remember to pray for those in need of hope and healing. 

Mary, Health of the Sick, pray for them. 
 
 

Fred & Betty Ann Silva, Gary Gamache, Eileen Adams, Phil 
Budzynski, Barbara Herwick, Joe Kane, Paul & Theresa 
Caruso, Meg Storms, Lee Richardson, Ed Painter, Cheryl 
Sedlak, G. Furniss & Christopher Furniss, Bob Lauer, Sister 
Lorraine, Rich Fisher, Deacon Jim Elliott, Fabiola Matalo-
nis, Karen Dinius, John & Joanne George, Loann Arm-
strong, Fran Lukas, Christian Malmgren, Linda & Gene 
Glomb, Steve Henry, John Yeager, Frances Ianni, John 
Jones, Donna Shoemake, Ethan M., Ashleigh Kelly, Janice 
Wolfe, David Mackenzie, Audrey, Matthew Rusnak, Bill 
Sauerwine, Jean Mariano, Ida & Hank Guckes, Jamie 
Fuller, Debbie Robinson, Mary Ann Grofcsik, Diane Kuster, 
Jerry & Laura Watts, Kathleen Kennard, Rita Sheppard, 
Susan Nagdev, Betsy Jones, Frankie Knowles, Chayse & 
Jack Rusnak, Charles Mitchell, Linda Carango, Patti Bubel, 
Robert E., Luke Ramowski, Philip Caruso, Paula Reeves, 
Tim G., Ryan Coyle, Msgr. John Graf, Abigail McCrystal, 
Visitation Prayer Intentions 

Requests  

 

21st Sunday in Ordinary 

Time Reflection  
 

August 26, 2018 

 

Baptism 
 

On Sunday, August 19, 2018, the following child 
was welcomed into our Parish Family: 

 
 

 Charlotte Elizabeth Mariconda 
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Special Note  
 

Due to the shortage of Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion during the sum-
mer months, beginning July 8th through September 2nd we will only be offering the 
Precious Blood at the 4:30 pm Saturday Vigil and at the 10 am Sunday Mass.  Begin-
ning September 9th, the distribution of the Precious Blood will resume at all weekend 
Masses if we have enough ministers. As a reminder, the entire Christ is present in Holy 
Communion under the form of bread and under the form of wine.  There is no increase 
in grace to the communicant when he or she receives under both species.     

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The 2018 Annual Parish Appeal is 
underway. Our goal is $150,000. In 
the first nine months of the 2018 
Appeal three hundred and twelve 
families have pledged more than 
$129,650 of which $119,144 has 
been received. The Appeal is sup-
porting continuing operations of the 
Parish and has helped us fund a few 
necessary projects. These include 
upgrade of the HVAC system in the 
Church and Parish Life Center, im-
provement of the church sound 
system, including hearing assist 
devices (on order), and improved 
use of electronic media in support 
of parish communications.  Please 
complete the Intention Card you 
received in your letter from Father 
Scott and place it in the envelope in 
the collection basket or mail the 
envelope to the Parish Office Or, 
you may use the Parish Appeal en-
velope from your packet of enve-
lopes to make your donation. The 
Finance Council and Father Scott 
thank you for your generosity.  

We are very pleased that our e-
giving over the past six months has 
increased. We also are pleased that 
our average collection amount per 
envelope & e-giving has also in-
creased. Thank you for responding 
to our needs. We have reduced our 
budgeted expenses for the new 
2018 ð 2019 fiscal year by more than 
$28,000. Our beloved church with 
the associated facilities is ap-
proaching 17 years old. As in your 
home, maintenance costs and oper-
ating costs need to be addressed. 
You have demonstrated your gener-
osity to enable us to fulfill our fiscal 
responsibilities. Please continue to 
be as generous as you can. 

 

Week of August 18/19, 2018  $14,473 
Includes $5,000 estimated 

 E-Giving - 35% Participation 

Avg. Weekly Collection 2018/2019  

Estimated Wkly Expenses 2018/19 
$14,858
$17,631 

  
 

 

ά!ŘƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ŎƻƴǎƻƭŜǎ ŀ ǎƻǳƭ ŦŀǊ ōŜȅƻƴŘ  
ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ Ŏŀƴ ƻũŜǊΦέ - {ǘΦ !ƭǇƘƻƴǎǳǎ [ƛƎǳƻǊƛ 

 

Would you consider spending an hour of adoration with Jesus in the Blessed 

Sacrament?  Special hours of need are listed in the church vestibule.   For 

questions, please contact Mary Wharton at 302-388-3752 or email 

hartown@verizon.net. 

!.±a !ŘƻǊŀǝƻƴ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
!ƊŜǊ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ aŀǎǎ ǳƴǝƭ т ǇƳ 

aƻƴŘŀȅ-CǊƛŘŀȅ 
   

   ά.ŜƘƻƭŘ L ŀƳ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎέ 

 Eucharistic Adoration 

 

NIGHT OF INQUIRY FOR ADULT CANDIDATES WHO  
WOULD LIKE TO BE BAPTIZED, RECEIVE 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION, AND/OR BE CONFIRMED 
 

Please join Father Scott on Tuesday, September 11th* (date correction) at 
6:30 pm in the Parish Life Center (lower level of the church), if you are interest-
ed in becoming Catholic or were baptized Catholic as a child but have not re-
ceived Confirmation and/or First Holy Communion.  Father will explain the pro-
cess of preparing for these Sacraments, which are normally received in the 
Easter Season.  No registration is necessary - come as you are, and bring a 
friend or potential sponsor.  All your questions answered!  (Well, maybe not all, 
but probably some).  We look forward to meeting you! 

 

PATRIOTIC ROSARY  
 

Tuesday, September 11th  
 

Assumption BVM Church, 7:00 pm 
 

 

Join us as we gather to pray a Patriotic Rosary   
for the good of our country. 

 

LABOR DAY HOLIDAY  
 
 

Monday, September 3rd ~ 9:00 am Mass  

Please Note: There will be no 6:30 am Mass. The Parish Office will be 

closed and there will be no Eucharistic Adoration. 
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BEHOLD THIS HEART WHICH HAS SO LOVED 

HUMANITY! 

 

JOIN THE PASTOR AND DEACONS OF ASSUMPTION BVM 

PARISH FOR A HOLY HOUR 

IN REPARATION FOR THE SINS OF THE SHEPHERDS AND TO 

PRAY FOR RENEWAL IN THE CHURCH 

 

Wednesday, August 29 at 7 p.m. 
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